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Welcome back after the summer holidays.  A special welcome to our Junior Infant pupils and to our “new” parents.  On behalf of everybody in Guardian Angels’ we wish each pupil a happy, successful year with many new and exciting learning challenges.

School Uniform

 We request that each pupil wears the correct official school uniform and P.E. tracksuit on the correct day. We are delighted to see that so many of the pupils are wearing black shoes. The Board of Management and Parent Teacher Association would appreciate your support and co-operation in this important area. 
Car Park Procedure.

Please exercise extreme caution in the car park.   Respect the special parking bays by the school gate.  Drive slowly.  Give our pupils and your child a chance.  Members of the local Garda Siochána from Blackrock Station will monitor all of the road parking regulations.  We need your co-operation.  Be extra careful when reversing, particularly near the bollards and take your time entering and exiting.  Please remember that there is pay and display if your stay is longer than the normal drop off or pick up.
Class Book Money and School Equipment Fund.

Thank you for all the payments made thus far.  We really appreciate the huge number of you who paid using Aladdin Payments.  By paying online you have helped to protect teaching time.  If you have not paid the charges for this year please do so by September 30th at the latest.  If there are any difficulties please speak to us in confidence.
Staffing

We would like to welcome Ms. Louise Holst and Ms. Fiona Harraghy to the staff. Ms. Sorcha Tully, Special Education Teacher, will work here on two days per week as we share her with Whitechurch N.S.
Cycling and Scooting to School

It is great to see so many boys and girls cycling and scooting to school.  Could we ask you a favour?  Please dismount when you enter the car park and never cycle or scoot in the school yard.  Go raibh maith agaibh.
Lost Property

The Lost Property Bin is located in the Bicycle Shed.  It is important to have your child’s name on all items. 
Heavy Bags

We have noticed some children carrying very heavy schoolbags.  Pupils should only bring home the books they will need for homework as there is storage in the classrooms.  Let us protect young backs.

.
Diary Dates:

Confirmation
 
March 29th 

Communion

May 11th  

National Children’s Choir

The children in Fourth and Fifth classes have begun learning the repertoire for this year’s National Children’s Choir.  We are already looking forward to the performances in the Spring.

Pupil Behaviour.

All of our pupils are expected to show courtesy and respect to all teachers, special needs assistants, school secretary, school caretaker, fellow pupils, and school visitors.  Bullying of any kind is not tolerated in this school and is totally unacceptable.  All reported incidents of bullying will be noted and fully investigated in accordance with our Anti Bullying Policy.  Please pay special attention to your child’s use of the internet, and remember that pupils should not have a phone or other device with internet capabilities in their bedrooms after bedtime.

School Improvements

You may have noticed the extra light and space in the halla.  The old stage has been removed and the halla repainted.  A more modern and adaptable stage will be installed shortly.  We are very grateful to Mrs. Collins who oversaw the works during the summer.  We also installed new garden beds, and the children have already begun planting for the Spring.  We thank you the parents for financing these works through your generous support of the various fundraising events organised by the PTA.  
Morning Yard

Please note that the yard is supervised from 08.35 every morning.  Children arriving before 08.50 should go to their class line.  There is no running or football at this time.

PTA Annual General Meeting

Please remember that this important meeting will take place on Thursday September 27th at 19.30.  We would hope that at least one parent from every family would attend to hear the talk on nutrition. 
Sport
The GAA season for boys and girls has just begun.  Our boys’ Gaelic Football Team won the first match beating Edmondstown N.S.  The girls will play Lios na nÓg on this Wednesday.   Our players look really well in the new kits which were provided by the PTA.  

Tag rugby will commence for 4th, 5th and 6th classes on Thursday 20th and will finish with an inter school blitz in Stradbrook Road before the mid-term.

